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#o UNITED STATES
l' 't NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
g ; e WASHINGTON, D. C. 20555

\ / APR 9 1992
.....

Gan;ral Motors Technical Center
Advanced Engineering Staff
Attn: John Bozymowski
Manufacturing Building
30300 Mound Road
Warren, Michigan 48090-9040

fantlemen:
,

I am responding to your February 3, 1992, letter seeking a
decision as to whether your actions to terminate License
21-12535-01 will permit you to avoid the FY 1992 materials annual
fee.

The language in the FY 1991 rulemaking indicated that if you hada license on October 1, 1991, you would be subject to the FY 1992
fee. However, we are in the process of developing the FY 1992
annual fee rule and a decision has not been made as to whether
the 1991 provision will be modified. The proposed FY 1992 rule
will be published in the Federal Register for a 30-day comment
period in the near future.

I am sorry I am not able to provide you a definitive answer to
your question at this time, but to attempt to do so before the
FY 1992 rulemaking is promulgated would be premature.

Sincerely,

J
Lee Hiller, Director
Division of Accounting & Finance

Office of the Controller
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